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HOME Management Memo #06-01
March 13, 2006

To:
HOME Recipients (State Recipients and CHDOs) awarded HOME funds in November and December 2005

From: 
Tom Bettencourt, HOME Section Chief

Re:
Status of Standard Agreements (“Contracts”) and Exception Authority to Incur Costs prior to Standard Agreement Effective Date

The State HOME Program is about to start printing Standard Agreements (“Contracts”) for the HOME awards made in November and December 2005.  We anticipate that contracts for rental projects will be sent to you for signature by approximately April 15, 2006. Contracts for “programs” will be sent by approximately May 1, 2006. Thus, the earliest possible effective date, after signature by the Department of the contract, is mid May 2006.

As you probably already know, you may incur costs for NEPA work prior to the effective date of the Agreement. 

However, you may not incur any other costs until the necessary NEPA requirements have been cleared and the contract has become effective (i.e. after you sign the contracts, return them to the Department, and they are signed by the Department) The contract effective date is stamped in the lower right corner of the cover page of the contract. 

Given the delay in printing contracts, we will consider, on a case-by-case basis, requests to incur costs immediately upon clearance of the necessary NEPA requirements.  Please direct your requests to your HOME representative or, if you don’t yet know who your HOME representative is, to the main HOME e-mail address at home@hcd.ca.gov. Approval may only be provided by the HOME Section Chief.

